
 

 

Prep 2019 enrolments completed before Monday 10th December please! 

Dear Parents/Caregivers,   
   
Inclusive Schools Fund Outcomeï please see below a snap shot and abridged version of 

letters received recently.  Project: Re-development of Junior Sandpit and surrounding area. 
 

Dear Principal 
The Inclusive Schools Fund is designed to help make Victoria the Education State, providing Victorian 
government schools with quality new spaces and more inclusive facilities, based on best practice research 
and design. For this reason, we have invested a total of $30 million in the Inclusive Schools Fund, including 
$10 million in the 2018-19 State Budget. 
 

I am delighted to inform you that Clunes Primary School has been allocated funding 
through the Inclusive Schools Fund to deliver a project that creates a more inclusive 
environment for both students with special needs and the whole student population. 
 

The Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) will work with you to deliver this project for a 
maximum funding amount based on a cost estimate obtained by the VSBA. You will shortly 
receive a letter from the Chief Executive Officer of the VSBA to advise you of the next steps and 
provide further information. I look forward to the benefits this project will bring for your school and 
the local community.  
Yours sincerely, The Hon James Merlino MP, Deputy Premier, Minister for Education 
 

Dear Principal 
Congratulations on the allocation of funding for your school through the Inclusive Schools Fund 
(ISF). This funding of $149000.00 has been offered to your school because of a previous high 
quality application to the ISF. Your project was flagged as offering many benefits for current and 
future students of Clunes Primary School. The Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) will 
deliver this project from inception to completion. It is a condition of this funding that you agree to 
work with the VSBA to develop an appropriate scope for your project for a budget of $149000.00. 
 é Once our Scope of Works has been approved I will forward a copy of our proposed Project home in the 

Newsletter. In the meantime please see me should you wish for more details.  Kind regards, Sonia  

      Best wishes to you all for a positive fortnight ahead!  Kind regards, Sonia & CPS staff.                                                                

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Please see our Term 4 Calendar  Draft 3  on the back page   
 

Working Bee Focus: gutters, weeding, Walking 

Track maintenance, mulching prior to Summer and 

a general clean up.  Working Bee! Saturday Dec 

1st  8.30am- 10.30am   

Saturday 17th November Clunes Show 

-helpers required please.  Please see inside 
 

Saturday 24th November- Bushy Hill 

Fundraiser- Sausage Sizzle at the Polling 

Booth at the School MP Hall. Please add 

your name to the Roster 

Thursday 15th November 2018 
 Week 2 
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We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwic4KXrisjcAhWC7GEKHSDlBqwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://twitter.com/bee_study&psig=AOvVaw1OVUf6eFqOcIRXCHCdrEYH&ust=1533083395667927
mailto:clunes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 
 

 

Bus Travellers Awards: Congratulations to Summer A and Kodah. 
 

 
CHAPLAINôS CHAT  

That Oneé 

Be that one.  That one who forgives when deep offense has been committed.  That one who loves when no 

one else does.  That one who gives kindness to those who are mean.  Be that one who looks past the insult, 

instead seeing the pain that motivated it.  That one who shines light upon those who sit in darkness.  Because 

the impact of being that one runs far and wide.  It brings healing to the wounded, joy to the sad and hope to 

those in despair.   

Be that oneé 

Have a great week!  Blessings.       Julie McDowell  Chaplain  

 

 

 
                       

 

 

 

 

     
     

    

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 FOR TERM 4 

Our Term 4 You Can Do It keys are: 

 Confidence and Resilience   

Prep/ 1B  - Xavier 1/2HB ï  Jesse S 

Year 2/ 3D ï Blake 3/ 4LM- Eve 

4 /5Tï Tara, Riley 

 

5/ 6A ï Ben O 

 

School Captains Award- Lily R, Group E, F & 

Flynn from SRA 

Mrs Laurieôs Award- Bethany 

Ms Jardineôs Award- Isaac  

Chaplainôs Award ï Sebastian 

 

  

Thank you all for supporting our annual 

Remembrance Day óPoppyô appeal. 

All proceeds have been forwarded to the 

Clunes RS &L 

Our School 

Captains 

represented our 

school community 

with pride at the 

Service. Thank you 

to Max, Lizzy & 

Maya and all 

participating 

students and their 

families 

http://deecd.cmail20.com/t/d-i-jilukdd-l-ji/


 
 

      
 

     
 

                                                                                         




